SUFFOLK PARK PROGRESS ASSOCIATION AGM
             held 21 Feb 2012 at the Suffolk Park Community Hall.

Meeting commenced at 7.05pm.

Attendees: Karin Kolbe, Margaret Wiles, Donald Maughan, Eric Bridgeman, Patsy Brosnan, Diana Ridoutt, Bernie Petry, Pete Brosnan, Peter Wegner, Helen Brown, Pam Rose, Barry Peters, Dave Laming, Helen Revis, Shelley Taylor, Harald Ehrlich, Ian McGlone, Harley Graham, Anna Bissett, Frank Broad, Dean Prosser, Lucille Atkins, Gregg Miller, Diane Roberts, Kathryn McMiles, Marc Browne, Wendy Browne, Dudley Leggett, Margaret Van Kleef, Liz Levy, Norm Mackay.
Apologies: Greg Duggan, Graham Bassett, Christine Guinand, Marlene Peters, Helena Maughan, Francoise Bagoud Teclemariam.
SPPA President Karin Kolbe welcomed everyone and noted that this had been a 
“big year” for the SPPA. She acknowledged all the amazing work done by the committee this year - Greg Duggan as Secretary, who, due to health concerns, resigned in January; Margaret Wiles as Treasurer who also manages the Hall; 
Donald Maughan, Eric Bridgeman, Patsy Brosnan, and Prue Regan; and Diana Ridoutt, who stepped in to the Secretary role when Greg resigned.
The Minutes of the previous Minutes of AGM 1 March 2011 were accepted, 
Moved: Donald Maughan, Seconded: Diana Ridoutt.
President & Secretary’s Report 
A handout of the report was given to attendees (and is available on the SPPA website) and the highlights were presented by president Karin Kolbe. She noted that this had been a big year with a really great committee.  Some of the highlights included: 
· two public meetings held to gather ideas on how to strengthen our sense of community in Suffolk Park, and to provide local input to Byron Shire Council’s new 10-year Community Strategic Plan.
· A Survey that was formulated from these meetings that is currently online and available at local points, to canvas wider community opinions. 
· The SPPA made several submissions to council on issues including a community garden, traffic calming in Brandon St, the Optus tower on the golf course, and possible collocation of the Telstra tower from Byron Hills, the new Suffolk Park FC Soccer Club, and the proposed new shops and residences at 9 Clifford St. 
· The Suffolk Park Community Website has also been developed and is ready to launch, awaiting a new website editor.  
· Over the 12 months, the committee held 11 committee meetings, convened 2 public meetings, and organised a Christmas get-together.  
· The SPPA currently has 7 life members, 47 regular members (nearly double the previous year), and a mailing list of a further 70 interested residents.

A motion to accept the President & Secretary’s Report was Moved: Gregg Miller    Seconded: Eric Bridgeman
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Margaret Wiles (and is available on our website). Total income for the year was $551.27, and expenses totalled $769.57. Current cash at bank is $2287.12.
Moved:  Patsy Brosnan      Seconded: Peter Wegner
Karin Kolbe declared all Committee Positions open and appointed Donald Maughan as Returning Officer. The following were moved and accepted:
President : Nomination: Karin Kolbe;  moved Eric Bridgeman, seconded Patsy Brosnan.

Vice-President: Nomination: Donald Maughan; moved Karin Kolbe, seconded Diana Ridoutt.

Treasurer: Nomination: Margaret Wiles; moved Karin Kolbe, seconded Eric Bridgeman.
Secretary: Nomination: Christine Guinand; moved Karin Kolbe, seconded Barry Peters.
Assistant Secretary: Nomination: Diana Ridoutt; moved Karin Kolbe, seconded Donald Maughan.
Members: Patsy Brosnan, Eric Bridgeman, Harley Graham, Barry Peters, Shelley Taylor and Anna Bisset were all nominated, and moved Karin Kolbe, seconded Diana Ridoutt.
The meeting finished at 7.25pm.
